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Purpose: 
As an internal control measure, CSSF, Inc. institutes an annual review of the previous fiscal year’s 
financial records by an internal sub-committee from the Board of Directors (BOD). The aim of this review 
is to ensure the accounting of CSSF, Inc.’s financial transactions are in order as well as resolve any 
discrepancies discovered during the review. On a periodic basis, the BOD may also engage the services 
of a Certified Public Accountant (CPA) to perform an external audit in order to certify that CSSF, Inc.’s 
financial records are in good standing to interested stakeholders of the fair. 
 
Internal Audit Process: 
The Internal Audit Committee shall consist of two board members other than officers appointed by the 
President of the board of directors at the September meeting. Although not mandatory, at least one 
committee member should have Quicken software to assist in the evaluation of financial records. 
Otherwise, the Executive Director shall provide printouts from Quicken in the year-end books. A written 
report that documents the accounts that were audited, findings for each of those accounts and the resolution 
of each finding is due by the September meeting for BOD approval. As most committee members are not 
located geographically close together, each member has a different role in the audit procedure. 
 
Roles & Responsibilities: 
Committee Member 1: 

 Review the Quicken files for accuracy. 

 Make sure all receipts and income checks are recorded properly. 

 Reconcile the debts and deposits in account ledgers with the bank statements, looking for 
any unaccounted for expenses. 

 Spot check all records and ledgers for consistency. 
 
Committee Member 2: 

 Spot check the debits and deposits with the bank statements, looking for any large, unusual 
or inappropriate expenses. 

 Check the expenditure and deposit receipts with bank statements and account ledgers. 

 Compare large expenses ($100 or more) to the budget and to similar expenses in previous 
years if necessary. 

 
External Audit Process: 
Colorado does not have statutory requirements for nonprofit organizations to perform periodic audits 
conducted by a CPA. However, if conditions emerge such as when receiving grants from State, Federal 
or private institutions that stipulate the need for formally audited financials, the Treasurer of the CSSF, 
Inc., per the direction of the BOD will engage the services of a CPA to perform an independent audit that 
is in accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP) standards generally accepted in 
the United States of America. 


